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	 PARISH	COUNCIL	HEADLINES	

RECREATION	GROUND	UPDATE	

MUGA	
The	Parish	Council	is	very	pleased	this	new	village	spor;ng	facility	is	already	proving	
popular	with	villagers.	Comments	have	been	favourable	about	the	booking	system	and	the	
quality	of	the	structure.	A	few	ques;ons	have	been	asked	about	the	lack	of	spor;ng	
markings	and	Councillors	want	to	reassure	people	that	tennis,	basketball,	netball	and	
football	lines	will	be	put	down	once	the	final	colour	green	is	sprayed	on	to	the	surface.	
Weather	permiEng,	we	expect	that	process	to	take	place	in	the	next	few	weeks.	During	
that	process	it	will	be	necessary	to	close	the	MUGA	for	the	work	to	be	completed.	The	
area	surrounding	the	MUGA	will	be	ro;vated	and	seeded	within	the	same	;me	slot.	

The	Forever	Fitness	equipment	has	had	its	safety	check	and	can	now	be	used.	People	are	
asked	to	warm	up	thoroughly	before	using	the	machines	and	to	take	a	cloth	to	wipe	down	
equipment	aKer	use.	Although	some	machines	are	designed	for	use	by	two	people,	during	
Covid	restric;ons,	please	do	not	use	a	machine	if	somebody	else	is	using	it.	

NEW	PLAYGROUNDS	
Councillors	met	with	the	new	contractor	on	the	20th	of	April	and	agreed	the	posi;ons	of	
the	equipment.	Work	is	due	to	commence	on	the	24th	of	June	and	we	hope	the	new	
playgrounds	will	be	completed	by	the	beginning	of	the	school	summer	holidays.	

NEW	POWER	SUPPLY	
In	prepara;on	for	future	village	events	on	the	recrea;on	grounds,	a	new	electrical	power	
supply	will	be	installed	in	the	next	few	weeks.	We	are	grateful	to	the	Village	Hall	
commiSee	for	agreeing	for	an	addi;onal	spur	to	be	taken	from	the	Village	Hall.	

Paul	Presland		
Newton	Parish	Council	Chairman	
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ZOOM	JOINING	INSTRUCTIONS	

If	you	are	unsure	how	to	join,	please	read	the	informaJon	on	this	weblink	hMps://
support.zoom.us/hc/en-us/arJcles/201362193-Joining-a-meeJng	

Link	to	join	meeJng	-	this	is	published	on	no;ce	boards	around	Newton,	also	on	link	
hMp://newton.onesuffolk.net/home/parish-council/agendas-and-associated-papers		

Email	the	Clerk:	Dave	Crimmin	on	newtonpc2@gmail.com	for	any	further	informaJon	

NEXT	PARISH	COUNCIL	MEETING	IS:			

5th	May	2021	@	7:30	PM	

ANNUAL	PARISH	ASSEMBLY	

Wednesday	28th	April	at	7:30	PM	via	Zoom	

FACEBOOK	GROUP	

Local	informaJon	is	also	updated	on	our	Facebook	Group	-	please	join	if	you	haven’t	
already?	

hSps://www.facebook.com/groups/NewtonVillageNewsleSer/	

Your	Parish	Councillors	are:	
Chairman:	 Paul	Presland	 	 Email	p.presland@b;nternet.com	
Vice	Chairman:	 Sue	Vince	 	 Email	sue@suevince.co.uk	
	 	 Russell	Bower	 	 Email	russlfc@hotmail.com	
	 	 Rita	Schwenk	 	 Email	schwenk@btopenworld.com	
	 	 Laura	Smith	 	 Email	lsmith68@yahoo.co.uk	
	 	 Philip	Taylor	 	 Email	philiptaylor433@gmail.com	

District	Councillor:	 Lee	Parker	 Email	lee.parker@babergh.gov.uk		
County	Councillor:	 James	Finch	 Email	james.finch@suffolk.gov.uk		
MP:	 	 	 James	Cartlidge		 Email	james.cartlidge.mp@parliament.uk		
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mailto:sue@suevince.co.uk
mailto:russlfc@hotmail.com
mailto:schwenk@btopenworld.com
mailto:lsmith68@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:philiptaylor433@gmail.com
mailto:lee.parker@babergh.gov.uk
mailto:james.finch@suffolk.gov.uk
mailto:james.cartlidge.mp@parliament.uk
https://support.zoom.us/hc/en-us/articles/201362193-Joining-a-meeting
https://support.zoom.us/hc/en-us/articles/201362193-Joining-a-meeting
http://newton.onesuffolk.net/home/parish-council/agendas-and-associated-papers
mailto:newtonpc2@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NewtonVillageNewsletter/
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KEY	INFORMATION	

Village	Hall	
The	Village	Hall	is	closed	and	no	clubs	or	ac;vi;es	are	taking	place	un;l	further	no;ce.	

All	Saints	Church	
SERVICES	HAVE	RESUMED	AND	ALWAYS	TAKE	PLACE	ON	THE	4th	SUNDAY	OF	EACH	MONTH.		
ALL	WELCOME.THE	CHURCH	IS	OPEN	FOR	PRIVATE	PRAYER	ON	EVERY	SUNDAY	From	
10.30am	un;l	4pm.	
	
Mobile	Library	
Saturday’s,	16:45	calling	on:	
22	May,	19	June,	17	July,	14	August,	11	September,	9	October,	6	November,	4	December	

Recycling	Centres	
By	booking	an	appointment	only	hSps://www.suffolkrecycling.org.uk/where-to-recycle/
recycling-centres/suffolk-recycling-centres-booking-page	

Contribu;ons	for	the	next	NewsleSer	
	by	21st	May	please	to	the	Editor:	

Sue	Vince,	1	Butchers	CoSage,		Newton	CO10	0QE	
Telephone:		01787	377664			email:	newtonvillagenewsleSer@gmail.com	

LOCKDOWN	LUXURIES	
As	lockdown	con;nues	and	the	novelty	of	devising	meals	from	out	of	date	;ns	and	packets	in	
your	cupboards	wears	off,	thought	a	list	of	takeaways	etc.	might	be	useful.		Some	will	deliver,	

others	you	need	to	book	a	;me	to	collect.	

Painters	Café	in	Sudbury		 www.5qr.uk/painterscafe			do	lovely	cakes	and	aKernoon	teas.	
The	Lion	at	Lamarsh	 	 reserva;ons@lamarshlion.co.uk				01787227007	
Do	all	sorts	of	takeaways	including	fish	and	chips	on	Friday	and	Sunday	roasts.	
Lordy’s	 	 	 	 www.lordydesserts.co.uk				
as	the	name	suggests	lovely	cakes	and	desserts	and	alcoholic	milkshakes.	
White	Horse	Gt	Waldingfield		 	 01787371314	
Assington	Country	Kitchen	 www.assingtonkitchen.com				
Shoulder	of	MuMon	Assington	 www.shoulderofmuSon.com	01787	210334	
Oh	My	Cod	 	 	 01787	378222	
The	Codfather	 	 	 01787	882100	
Ballingdon	Indian	Restaurant	01787	376777	or	313666	
India,	North	Street		 01787	881880	
Melford	Valley	Indian	 	 www.melfordvalley.com				01787	311518	
Alaz	Turkish	Restaurant	 www.alazrestaurant.co.uk			01787	370001	
Coxes	Boxes	 	 	 www.coxboxes.com		

mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
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http://www.shoulderofmutton.com
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https://www.suffolkrecycling.org.uk/where-to-recycle/recycling-centres/suffolk-recycling-centres-booking-page
https://www.suffolkrecycling.org.uk/where-to-recycle/recycling-centres/suffolk-recycling-centres-booking-page
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NOTICES 

SUNDAY 23rd MAY  11.00am HOLY COMMUNION SERVICE 
SUNDAY 30th MAY  6.00PM BENEFICE EVENSONG 

The weather was kind to us for our Easter Sunday service and the church looked lovely 
thanks to the efforts of everyone who helped with the cleaning and the flowers. Many 
thanks to all of you who turned up to help with this. 
Just a reminder that services are back to normal and will be held on the fourth Sunday 
of the month at 11.00am. Covid restrictions apply and masks must be worn. 
The church is now open at all times for private prayer and contemplation.  The 
churchyard is a lovely place to sit and enjoy the peace and quiet, apart from the crows 
wishing to entertain you. 

It was the AGM of the Parochial Parish Council on Tuesday 20th April.  
Due to Covid this was held via Zoom. 
The elected PCC members for this year are: 
Chris Cornell 
Miranda Doyle 
Fiona Garman Secretary 
Paul Presland Church Warden 
After many years of devoted service, Maureen Williams has decided to step down.  The 
PCC wish to thank her for all she has done and she will be sorely missed. 
It was also confirmed that Dave Crimmin has now taken over the role of treasurer. Many 
thanks to him for agreeing to do this. 
Peter Schwenk has again been given the contract for churchyard maintenance. Again, 
the PCC wish to thank him for his hard work over the past year. 

Future events to look forward to: 
The PCC plan to hold a coffee morning in the church when Covid allows. More details to 
follow. 

The idea of Champing is being investigated. 
‘Champing™ is the unique concept of camping overnight in historic churches, brought to 
the world by The Churches Conservation Trust, the national charity protecting 
historic churches at risk. Hundreds of happy Champers have stayed in our churches and 
have delighted in having exclusive use of an ancient space for the night.’ 
For more information visit, champing.co.uk/what-is-champing/

If you would like any further details on any of this news, please do contact Paul, the 
church warden, or myself on 01787379204 or 07881383998. 

Sue Presland 
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VILLAGE	HALL	NEWS	
Let's	hope	the	"road	map"	con;nues	to	unfold	so	that	we	can	open	the	hall	soon	and	ac;vi;es	can	
resume.	The	village	hall	the	gardens	are	burs;ng	into	life	and	the	grass	has	had	its	first	cut.	The	hall	
will	be	open	for	one	day	for	the	elec;ons	in	May,	under	the	control	of	the	district	council.	

We	would	welcome	extra	commiSee	members	to	help	with	the	management	of	the	hall	so	if	you	
would	like	to	join	us	please	call	me	on	01787	377652.	Also	help	with	small	maintenance	jobs	would	
be	appreciated.	
Thanks.	
Janet	Weavers,	Secretary	-	Telephone	No:	377652	

Catering	is	now	back	open	again	at	Newton	Green	Golf	Club!		We	are	
looking	forward	to	welcoming	you	all	back	and	in	our	new	outdoor	
sea;ng	area!	

All	are	welcome,	members	and	non	members	alike,	so	pop	in	between	
11:00	and	4:00	to	get	that	long	awaited	meal	and	a	pint!	

Call	01787	377217	to	book	or	you	are	welcome	to	just	turn	up.	
Groups	of	6	only.	

Take	a	look	at	our	menu	on	the	following	pages.	

Jake	Boughtwood
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If	you	would	like	to	adver;se	your	business	or	a	
service	in	our	village	newsleSer,	please	contact	me	
for	prices,	which	are	very	reasonable.	

Sue	Vince,	1	Butchers	CoSage,		Newton	CO10	0QE	
Telephone:		01787	377664			email:	

newtonvillagenewsleSer@gmail.com	

mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
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HOMEFIELD	SHEDS	
&	SHELTERS.	

Quality	leisure	buildings	
made	to	your	requirements.	

Tel:	01787	211485.	

FRANK	MATTHEWS,	Upholsterer.	
All	upholstery	work	undertaken.	

Free	es;mates.	
Tel:		01787	311133.	
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Anglian	Water	 	 0845	7145145	
Babergh	District	Council	 01473	822801	
Ci;zens	Advice	Bureau	 01787	374671	
Eastern	Energy	 	 0800	7838838	
Police	(Sudbury)	 	 01284	774300	
Police	(Hadleigh)	 	 01473	383430	

West	Suffolk	Hospital	 01283	713000	
Sudbury	Community	Health	Centre	
	 	 	 01787	886300	
Colchester	Hospital	 01206	853535	
Misuse	of	Drugs	&	Alcohol	
Suffolk	Helpline	 	 0800	5870421

Doctors’	Surgeries		
Hardwicke	House	 01787	370011	
Meadow	Lane	 01787	310000	
Siam	Surgery	 01787	886444	
Boxford	Mill	Surgery	01787	210558	

West	Babergh	Safer	Neighbourhood	
Team	
Sgt	566	Kevin	Horton	01473	613500	

IF	YOUR	CALL	IS	URGENT	AND	YOU	NEED	
IMMEDIATE	ASSISTANCE	ALWAYS	CALL	
999	

POLICE	NON	EMERGENCY	NUMBER	
CALL	101

USEFUL	VILLAGE	PHONE	
NUMBERS	

PARISH	CLERK	
Dave	Crimmin	375085	
NEWTON	GREEN	TRUST	
Philip	Taylor	211265	
VILLAGE	NEWSLETTER	
Sue	Crawte	-	377664	
CHURCH	WARDEN	

Vacancy	
VILLAGE	HALL	

Alan	Vince		-		373963	
NEIGHBOURHOOD	WATCH	
Sue	Presland	-		379204	

FIRESIDE	CLUB	
Wendy	Turner		-	372677	

NEWTON	ART	&	CRAFT	GROUP	
Carole	Langley	-		373548	

SARACENS	HEAD	
379036	

NEWTON	PARISH	COUNCIL	

Paul	Presland	–	Chairman	
01787	379204	

Sue	Vince	–	Vice	Chairman	
01787	377664	
Russell	Bower	
07838	060878	
Laura	Smith	

Rita	Schwenk	
01787	210838	
Philip	Taylor	
01787	211265	

Dave	Crimmin	–		375085	
Parish	Clerk	

Lee	Parker	-	District	Councillor	
01787	376073	

NEED	A	NUMBER?

07967 393245


